








       
 

      MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE 
OPERATIONS AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 

BURBANK-GLENDALE-PASADENA AIRPORT AUTHORITY 
 

         MONDAY, JULY 19, 2021 
 

A regular meeting of the Operations and Development Committee was called to order on this  
date in the Airport Skyroom, 2627 N. Hollywood Way, Burbank, California, at 8:32 a.m., by 
Commissioner Brown. 

 

MINUTES\OPERATIONS\7-19-2021 
 

1. ROLL CALL   

     Present: Commissioners Devine, Brown, and Hampton (via 
teleconference arr. 8:36)  
 

         Absent:  None 

     Also Present: Frank Miller, Executive Director; John Hatanaka, Senior 
Deputy Executive Director; Thomas Henderson, 
Director of Operations; Nerissa Sugars, Director, 
Marketing Communications & Air Service; Tom 
Janowitz, Senior Manager, Ground Access; Sumire 
Spurlock, Safety Management System Manager 
 

2.  Approval of Agenda The agenda was approved as submitted. 

3.  Public Comment  There were no public comments. 

4.  Approval of Minutes 
 
     a.  June 21, 2021 

 

Commissioner Devine moved approval of the  
minutes of the June 21, 2021, meeting seconded by 
Commissioner Brown. There being no objection, a voice 
vote was taken to accommodate those participating via 
teleconference. The motion was approved (2-0, 1 
absent).  
 

    5.  Items for Approval 
 

        a.  Award of Purchase Order                                                                              
             Airport Operations Department 

              Portable Radio Replacement  
 
 
 
 
 
 
              Motion  

 
 

 

 
 
Staff sought a Committee recommendation to the 
Commission to approve the acquisition of replacement 
interoperable radio equipment from Motorola Solutions.  
The proposed acquisition replaces the Airport Operations 
Department’s current seventeen handheld Motorola 
portable radios, which have reached the end of their  
useful life, with the Motorola APX 8000 series radios  
and ancillary accessories at a total cost of $122,699.95. 
 
Commissioner Brown moved approval of Staff’s 
recommendation, seconded by Commissioner Devine. 
  
 

4.a.
Subject to approval
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              Motion Approved 
 

 
 

       b.  Award of Professional Services 
            Agreement - Airport Marketing 
            Consultant Services                                                          

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              Motion  
 
 
              Motion Approved 
 
   
 
       c.  Award of Professional Services 

Agreement for Air Service 
Consulting Services                                                         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              Motion  
 
 
 
              Motion Approved 
 
                                                                       
 

6.  Items for Information 
 

        a.  Parking Lot C      
Reopening/Shuttle Service    

 

There being no objection, a voice vote was taken to 
accommodate those participating via teleconference. 
The motion was approved (3-0).  
 
Staff sought a Committee recommendation to the 
Commission for award a Professional Services 
Agreement to Anyone Collective, LLC, for airport 
marketing consulting services, website support and 
media purchases.  These services are in support of the 
continued branding, marketing, and advertising efforts 
of Hollywood Burbank Airport.  These services are for a 
not-to-exceed amount of $375,000 inclusive of media 
purchases. 
 
Commissioner Devine moved approval of Staff’s 
recommendation, seconded by Commissioner Brown. 
  
There being no objection, a voice vote was taken to 
accommodate those participating via teleconference. 
The motion was approved (3-0).  
 
Staff sought a Committee recommendation to the 
Commission for award a Professional Services 
Agreement to Arthur D. Little, LLC, (“ADL”) for air 

service consulting services. The total proposed 
expenditure for these services is for an amount not-to-
exceed $70,000. 
 
Under the proposed recommended Agreement, ADL 
will provide Staff with on-call support for air service 
research, communication recommendations with airline 
network planning and scheduling representatives, 
marketing data support, and background information 
regarding policy and regulatory matters that may impact 
the aviation industry.  Services also include ADL’s 
participation with staff at airline meetings and air service 
conferences.   
 
Commissioner Brown moved approval of Staff’s 
recommendation, seconded by Commissioner Hampton 
(via teleconference). 
  
There being no objection, a voice vote was taken to 
accommodate those participating via teleconference. 
The motion was approved (3-0). 
 
 
 
Staff updated the Committee on the significant increase 
in demand for public parking at the Airport in advance 
of the July 4 Holiday weekend, Staff responded by 
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          b.  Proposed License Agreement 
               LA County Department of 

Public Health – Vaccination Site   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          c.  Committee Pending Items   
 

7.  Adjournment 
  

                                                                       

 

reopening Lot C, located across Hollywood Way on 
Thornton Avenue, on Friday, July 2, and instituted 
temporary shuttle bus services.  Shuttle bus services 
are being provided through the previous service 
provider, MV Transportation, utilizing two of their natural 
gas shuttle fleet.  In anticipation of the leisure travel 
demand continuing, Staff is preparing an RFP for 
continued shuttle bus services for the remainder of the 
fiscal year. 
 
Staff updated the Committee on their continued efforts, 
in conjunction with the Los Angeles County Department 
of Public Health (“LACDPH”), on matters related to 
ensuring the safety and well-being of airport customers, 
Staff, tenants, vendors and service providers.  As the 
mass vaccination sites within the City of Los Angeles 
have closed, LACDPH contacted Staff about the 
possibility of conducting a temporary vaccination clinic 
within the passenger terminal at Hollywood Burbank 
Airport.  Staff is working with LACDPH on a License 
Agreement for the Committee’s recommendation to the 
Commission to allow operation of a temporary COVID-
19 vaccination clinic within Terminal A.  Staff expects to 
be able to bring the item to the Committee for its 
consideration next month. 
 
This item was not discussed. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned 
at 8:55 a.m. 
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STAFF REPORT/OPERATIONS/08-16-2021 
AWARD OF LICENSE AGREEMENT 
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES 
2555910.2 

STAFF REPORT PRESENTED TO THE 

BURBANK-GLENDALE-PASADENA AIRPORT AUTHORITY 

OPERATIONS AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 

AUGUST 16, 2021 

 

AWARD OF LICENSE AGREEMENT 

COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES 

 

Presented by Sumire Spurlock 

Manager, Safety Management System 

 

SUMMARY 

Staff seeks an Operations and Development Committee (“Committee”) recommendation to the 

Commission to award a License Agreement (“Agreement”), copy attached, to the County of Los 

Angeles (“County”) for the purpose of conducting a temporary free COVID-19 vaccination clinic 

within the Airport passenger terminal building (“Terminal”) commencing on August 16, 2021 

through August 15, 2022.  

COVID-19 continues to exist as does the need to provide the general public access to free 

COVID-19 vaccinations. Subject to the recommendation of the Committee, this item has also 

been placed on the Commission agenda for its consideration immediately following the 

Committee’s meeting.  

 

BACKGROUND 

Since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, Staff has been working with the Los Angeles 

County Department of Public Health (“LACDPH”) on matters related to ensuring the safety and 

well-being of airport customers, staff, tenants, vendors and service providers. These efforts and 

coordination with LACDPH continue to this day.  As the mass vaccination sites within the City  

of Los Angeles have closed, LACDPH contacted Staff about the possibility of conducting a 

temporary vaccination clinic within the Terminal through the County’s contracted provider, MedEx 

Pharmacies.  

 

Staff met with LACDPH representatives and a proposed location was identified in the corridor 

leading toward the Terminal A Security Checkpoint, as depicted in Exhibit A of the proposed 

Agreement.  While visible, this location is not intrusive to the flow of passenger traffic. The term of 

the proposed Agreement is through August 15, 2022 and is cancellable upon thirty days’ notice by 

either party. 

 

REVENUE IMPACT 

The proposed Agreement is a no-cost license that provides temporary access for the purpose of 

conducting a free COVID-19 vaccination clinic within the Terminal. 

 

 

 

 

5.a.
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STAFF REPORT/OPERATIONS/08-16-2021 
AWARD OF LICENSE AGREEMENT 
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES 
2555910.2 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff seeks the Committee’s recommendation to the Commission that it approve the proposed 

Agreement with the County to allow access to the Terminal for a free COVID-19 vaccination clinic 

and authorize the Authority President to execute the same. 
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Barbara Ferrer 
Barbara Ferrer (Aug 10, 2021 18:24 PDT) 
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STAFF REPORT/OPERATIONS/08-16-2021 
ALLIED UNIVERSAL CONTRACT AMENDMENT 
2565501.2 

 
STAFF REPORT PRESENTED TO THE 

BURBANK-GLENDALE-PASADENA AIRPORT AUTHORITY 
OPERATIONS AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 

AUGUST 16, 2021 
 

ALLIED UNIVERSAL CONTRACT AMENDMENT 
 

Presented by Ray Hunting 
Manager, Airport Security  

 
 

SUMMARY 
Staff seeks an Operations and Development Committee (“Committee”) recommendation to  
the Commission for approval of a proposed Amendment No. 3 (“Third Amendment”) to the 
Professional Services Agreement (“PSA”) with Universal Protection Service LP dba Allied 
Universal (“Allied Universal”) to increase the appropriations for airport security and traffic 
controls services. In October 2020, the Commission approved a one-year extension of this PSA, 
in the amount of $974,413, based on the projected reduced traffic volume due to the effects of 
the COVID-19 pandemic, and the contract is set to expire on October 31, 2021.  However, with 
the rapid return of leisure travel, vehicular and passenger traffic has increased significantly.  In 
order to maintain consistent flow of traffic and ensure pedestrian safety on the Airport roads, 
Staff is recommending that the current appropriation be increased by a not-to-exceed amount of 
$125,000 to accommodate additional staffing, which would result in a total contract amount of 
$1,099,413 for the extension period ending October 31, 2021.  
 
Subject to the recommendation of the Committee, this item has been also placed on the agenda 
for Commission consideration at its meeting immediately following the Committee’s meeting. 

 
BACKGROUND 
The airport security and traffic control services that are being provided are:  

 
(i) Perimeter Security: Transportation Security Administration security directives require 

the Authority to provide for positive control and identification of each person gaining 
access to the Secured Area of the Airport. Part of this positive control requires 
staffing at checkpoints on the airfield. 
 

(ii) Traffic Control:   Due to the configuration and congestion of the airport loop road 
from increased vehicle traffic, traffic control from the crosswalk located next to the 
short-term parking structure to past Terminal B is necessary in order to ensure 
pedestrian safety and vehicular flow, as well as manage vehicle activity along the 
terminal curb front. 
 

BUDGET IMPACT  
As discussed during the contract extension presentation last October, Staff advised the 
Committee that if a significant increase in passenger and traffic activity occurred requiring 
additional staffing hours, Staff would return to seek additional authorization.  Staff is now 
seeking such additional authorization. 

5.b.
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STAFF REPORT/OPERATIONS/08-16-2021 
ALLIED UNIVERSAL CONTRACT AMENDMENT 
2565501.2 
 

-2- 

      
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff seeks the Committee’s recommendation to the Commission that it approve the proposed 
Third Amendment to the PSA with Allied Universal to increase staffing and hours for traffic 
control services for the remainder of the contract with a not-to-exceed amount of $125,000 
increase of the total contract amount.
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PENDING ITEMS\OPERATIONS\8-16-2021 

BURBANK-GLENDALE-PASADENA AIRPORT AUTHORITY 
OPERATIONS AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 

AUGUST 16, 2021 
 

COMMITTEE PENDING ITEMS 
                                                                                   

 
        

Future 
 

 1.  Award of Contract – Parking Lot Improvements 
 
 2.  Amendment to PSA:  Airport Consumer Item Inspection Services 
 
 3.  Amendment of Contract; EMT Training; Contract Extension – UCLA Healthcare 
 
 4.  Award of Contract DVSS Extension 
 
 5.  Award of Design Contract – Rwy  
 
 6.  Award of Contract – CUPPS Rehabilitation Project - SITA 

  
 

 

6.b.
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